

Fixible Owners International (FOI) Winter 2025 Newsletter

Board Chair Message

Message from Your Board Chair:

I hope everyone's New Year is off to a good start and all are well. Your Board is actively working on several fronts, and I'll provide a quick rundown (more details in the recent Board meeting minutes later in this newsletter) J

Finances: We are on stable ground with a bit over \$12k in the bank. Melissa Coe, Board Treasurer is continuing to work on getting our IRS tax status up to date as she and I had discovered last year that FOI had not filed IRS tax forms for many, many years as it was believed the group didn't need to file. Oops! Fortunately, one of our members, Debbie Destro, a retired CPA, is helping guide us through the process of getting our ducks in a row - *Thank You Debbie!!!*

2026 Loudonville Rally: Thanks to everyone who has completed the Rally Survey, much appreciated. If you have yet to do so, please do ASAP (takes <5min) as we intend to compile the results within the next week or so. Survey Link <<<u>CLICK HERE>></u> Also, I am working to build a robust Rally Planning Committee and ask for your help. There were several individuals whom I spoke with at this year's event and offered to give us a hand in 2026, if you were one of those folks or would like to help out – even if in just a small way, please raise your hand and email me briansantin@gmail.com As they say, it takes a village and a thousand hands make quick and easy work of any task – *much appreciated*.

History: We are working to compile an accurate list of former officers of the FOI organization and ask for your help. If you were an officer (Pres, VP, Treasurer, Secretary) for FOI in the past, can you please email Dan Aldridge, dan@dadesigns4u.com and let us know what position you served and the years you served. As a bonus if you could also let us know who the other officers were when you served, that would be great! Similar, if you were a former FOI Board member – shoot us your name and your years served. *Thanks!*

Winter Rally: Dave Rosique and Hans Saier, FOI Board members are beginning to plan out a winter rally on the west coast for 2026. Be on the lookout for more information as this begins to take shape.

Membership: You should be receiving your 2024-2026 Membership stickers in the mail shortly. Many thanks to Dave Rosique, Dan Aldridge and Melissa Coe for helping get these created and mailed out! If you don't receive your sticker, it may indicate that your dues have not been paid – *no fear*, we'd love to get you up to speed (more info on this later in the newsletter). It is as simple as sending in your \$40 dues (check payable to "Flxible Owners International") and mailed to Melissa Coe 107 Park St, Lodi, Ohio 44254.

Communications: Brad Wallace is continuing to do a knockout job in putting the newsletters together – *thanks Brad!* Dave Rosique is helping me in managing the Facebook page – it remains a very active source of information, photos, and all things Flxible related. Richard Humble, FOI Board member is spearheading an ad hoc committee to review the flxibleowners.org website. If you would like to participate in this group which intends to meet 3-4 times via Zoom over the next several months, email rhumble 1965@gmail.com

If you have an idea for the FOI organization or a question, reach out to me at any time, *please and thank you!* <u>briansantin@gmail.com</u> or my cell 614-571-8092. -Brian.

Inside this Issue	Page
Board Chair Message	1
Current Member List	2
Showman Family Story	4
Minutes of Jan 13th Mtg	12
Membership Application	14
Executive Board	15



Current member list

Member #	Year Joined	Last Name	First Name	Pd to 7/26
645	2006	Abercrombie	Bob & Arlene Wines	PAID
787	2016	Aldridge	Dan	PAID
864	2024	Aldridge	Ray & Denise	PAID
804	2018	Allard	Keith & Deanna	PAID
897	2024	Arsenault	Greg	PAID
674	2008	Ashley	Jerrold & Sara	PAID
809	2018	Berger	Henry & Carrie	PAID
660	2008	Bessom	Cliff	PAID
865	2024	Bisson	John & Pat	PAID
834	2020	Bowen	Ray & Cheryl	PAID
700	2010	Bricker	Sam & Carol	PAID
806	2018	Brown	Ned & Ken	PAID
866	2024	Bruner	Dick & Janice	PAID
867	2024	Burrier	Jess & Karen Jimenez	PAID
868	2024	Carpenter	Ronald & Cherri	PAID
853	2022	Coe	Melissa & Erik	PAID
824	2020	Cramer	Steve & Shelli	PAID
812	2018	Davis	Ross & Teresa	PAID
869	2024	Denure	Brent & Corrie	PAID
833	2021	Destro	Joe & Debbie	PAID
870	2024	Detro	Robert	PAID
831	2021	Dwenger	Jerry & Margene	PAID
378	1998	Ebert	Robert & Marcia	PAID
633	2006	Ehrlich	Steven	PAID
588	2004	Elling	David & Cindy	PAID
215	1994	Eyre	Anne	PAID
C013	1990	Feary	Des & Patsy	LIFETIME ?
779	2016	Ferg	Larry & Erika	PAID
871	2024	Flowers	Wayne & Peggy	PAID
C010	1990	Fonte	Ron & Judy Herder	LIFETIME
C004	1998	Frampton	Michael	PAID
862	2024	Fujita	Bob & Tom Higgins	PAID
852	2022	Gilmore	Bliss & Peggy	PAID
C052	1991	Gladstone	Theodore R.	PAID
796	2016	Gray	Willis A. & Lucille E. Encke	PAID
861	2024	Groendyke	John	PAID
898	2024	Groleau	Jacey & Tyler	PAID
872	2024	Hayes	John & Joy	PAID



Current member list (cont)

Member #	Year Joined	Last Name	First Name	Pd to 7/26
873	2024	Hill	Kevin	PAID
341	1998	Hindmon	Everett Jr. & Betty Jo	PAID
468	2001	Hodge	Dick & Mary	PAID
874	2024	Hodge	Jerry & Patsy	PAID
851	2022	Hoffman	Bill	PAID
452	2000	Hosteter	William & Barb	PAID
854	2022	Humble	William & Barb	PAID
807	2018	Jeffries	Andre & Kathy	PAID
875	2024	Juchli	Bernard & Rosalie	PAID
876	2024	Judd	Tricia	PAID
877	2024	Kirkbride	Jay & Carol	PAID
240	2020	Kondzior	Thomas	PAID
570	2004	LaMar	Charlie & Lynn Diaz	PAID
372	1998	Lang	Nicholas	PAID
664	2008	Lingafelter	John & Paulette	PAID
878	2024	Manchester	Ron & Tyler	PAID
C006	1991	Marsan	Dick & Betty	LIFETIME
726	2012	Martin	David & Brenda Berardelli	PAID
689	2009	Maryo	John & Ruth	PAID
844	2021	McMillen	Jack & Bev	PAID
863	2024	Metcalf	Phillip	PAID
268	1996	Middaugh	Mike	PAID
661	2008	Middendorf	John & Betty	PAID
841	2021	Muller	Evie & Evan	PAID
879	2024	Neu	Marie	PAID
759	2014	Nicklow	Chris & Siobhan	PAID
880	2024	Noble	Bo & Nancy	PAID
881	2024	Pace	Tom & Linda	PAID
882	2024	Paolucci	Tom & Karen	PAID
883	2024	Pautz	Marty & Dan	PAID
855	2022	Peacock	Michael & Missy Jo	PAID
855	2022	Peacock	Eric & Reid Hall	
188	1994	Petersen	Peggy	PAID
884	2024	Pine Jr	Samuel & Samuel Pine Sr	PAID
885	2024	Richardson	John	PAID
886	2024	Rogers	Bob & Kentra	PAID
212	1994	Rosique	David	PAID
500	2002	Rosique	Bruce & Dianna	PAID
801	2016	Saier	Hans H. & Marilee B	PAID



Current member list (cont)

Member #	Year Joined	Last Name	First Name	Pd to 7/26
750	2014	Santin	Brian & Crystal	PAID
837	2021	Santin	Don & Ann Marie	PAID
896	2024	Scherzer	Helen & Tom	PAID
201	1994	Showman	George	PAID
887	2024	Showman	Christopher & Gary Swin-	PAID
C040	1990	Showman	Bertha & Joyce	PAID
888	2024	Sloma	Greg	PAID
858	2022	Stevens	Michael	PAID
417	2000	Tassinari	John & Madeline Conners	PAID
889	2024	Taylor	Roy & Myra	PAID
890	2024	Thompson	John	PAID
828	2021	Troxell	Greg & Rita Scott	PAID
168	1992	Utterback	Ken & Joanne	LIFETIME
891	2024	Vanbuskirk	Brian & Kim	PAID
316	2021	VanDerkar	David & Kim	PAID
848	2021	Walker	Ronald	PAID
840	2021	Wallace	Brad & Margaret	PAID
892	2024	Westbrook	Clem & Clarence	PAID
810	2018	Whitaker	Bob & Ben	PAID
893	2024	Whiting	Roger	PAID
839	2021	Widney	Tom & Heather	PAID
C034	1990	Wind	Leslie C.	PAID
894	2024	Zimmer	Michael & Joy	PAID
895	2024	Zins	Edward & Jean	PAID

If your name doesn't appear on the list, it means your membership has expired. Please take the time to renew your membership so you will continue to receive the newsletter. We are making a lot of changes to the FOI organization and want everyone to be informed with the changes. Some of the changes were discussed at the last rally business meeting. Plus, we are working on some new ideas and changes to the website and Facebook to make them a better resource for our members. We would also like to hear of any ideas or suggestions as to how the website could better serve you.

Renewing your membership helps support the group and keeps you informed with the groups activities and is good through 2026. So, please fill out the membership application attached to the newsletter, mail your \$40 dues to Melissa, make the check out to "Flxible Owners International" or if you are a new member please do the same thing, complete the membership application and mail it in. Thank you.



Showman Family Story



Well, it all started many moons ago. Dad (Junior Showman) was a drag racer in the late 50s and early 60s Racing a 33 Plymouth coupe. It wasn't fancy but with dads mechanical abilities he could take a vehicle and with junk yard parts, and a few store bought parts he could build an pretty fast car. He always brought home a trophy, jacket, or cash whenever he raced. He even raced Don Garletts a couple times and beat him once (to Dons defense) Don had a mechanical problem that affected his performance on that race....But a win is a win.

I was only about 7 or 8 and being the oldest boy (John wasn't born yet) Dad and I would load up the car on the trailer and head to one of the tracks in the area for a day of racing, (and repairing). He also had a few neighborhood friends that would go with us on occasion (more to come on these neighborhood friends later) We would fill up with Sunoco 360 fuel, highest octane fuel we could get back then. A pound of bologna, loaf of White Wonder bread, and an 8 pack of Pepsi in the returnable glass bottles (I got to keep the bottles for the return money) it was the only way to buy sodas back then. Life was good and I still have fond memories of those days.

Well, our family grew and dad still wanted to race but also wanted to have quality time with the whole family. So, he bought his first bus. A 1946 Dodge school bus. It also wasn't pretty but dad kept it mechanically sound and converted it with everything we needed. Plywood beds, bus seat dinette, Grandmas old ice box from the early 1900s for a fridge, and many more unique (back then) things. He would load up the family, hook up the race car and head to the track. It was a great times. But the cost of racing was starting to skyrocket with new regulations, safety equipment, and speed parts, it was getting outside of the reach for the family budget. So, dad focused on the bus side of his hobby more. We even went to our first FMCA rally in Auburn Indiana, and the New York Worlds fair in 1964 in this old school bus. Meanwhile because my dad had the school bus, moms cousin had acquired a bus a 1939 Flxible Clipper (Guess who has it now?) thru a business trade. Moms' cousin got it for the new tires on it and had offered dad the rest of the bus for free. Dad had lots of time and

Showman Family Story cont.

money in the school bus and said I don't need anything that damn big. A few months later a friend of the family (a Toledo policeman) Bob Haack came out to our house to show dad his new bus (yep, a 1939 Flxible clipper). Dad helped Bob with the repairs, conversion, and other issues. We caravanned together to our first Bus rally. To us bus rallies were not heard of. Well, we go to our first FMCA rally in Auburn Indiana 1964. We get there after dark. As we pulled in someone said hey look another Flxible. Well, when we woke up the next morning we see about 25 or so Flxible bus converted to Motorhomes. (Back then there was no such thing as a store-bought motorhome. In fact to this day FMCA still has the Flxible bus as their Company logo.

With all of these Flxible busses, and dad with this old school bus he was bitten by the Flxible bug. (Which turned into a life long illness). He made it his mission to find his own Flxible bus and convert it. We didn't even make it home from the rally and we were stopping looking at Flxible busses for sale. Every weekend thereafter we were either going to bus rally's or looking at Flxible busses. Dad finally purchased a 1945 (frog face) Flxible clipper from a church in Mount Vernon Ohio....Just south of Loudonville.

Conversions started on this old Flxible bus and Bob Haack and dad helped each other, working on and prepping their busses for the next rally. We went many places, and saw many things as a family going to places like Travers City Michigan (where we watched Neil Armstrong take his first step on the moon on black and white TVs in front of peoples RVs), Glenwood Minnesota (where Bob Haack towed us a hundred miles with a 10 foot log chain behind the now (Dave Muller 1939 Flx.) Due to a blown engine in our bus in route.) Bowling Green Kentucky (Where dad ran a wrecker one year pulling coaches out of the mud after a torrential down pour), and Los Angeles California Burlington Vermont, and many other locations and historic places in between.

Occasionally we were slowed down by mechanically issues, but that never stopped dad. He has rebuilt engines alongside the road, fixing other people's busses alongside the road (back then you never passed another RV'er alongside the road without offering help), Dad even carried a spare engine if needed. Dad was constantly being asked to help others at these rallies to get their busses back on the road. He even gave up his spare engine at one of the FMCA conventions to put it in a friend's bus that had blown theirs on the way to the convention.

Mom and Dad were dedicated to the traveling life in their "spare time" (they still had day jobs). Mom was a school bus driver and Dad was a transmission mechanic and then a school bus mechanic.

We, as a family explored most of the USA and learned a lot in our Flxible bus.....Us kids while in school.... The teachers would discuss places in the US in history, geography, or current affairs. We would be able to say, yes we've been there, or we've done that. To us Showman kids, we thought everyone did that. We never knew how lucky we were to have parents that made it a priority to discover our great country and learn from our travels. This I am so proud of and thankful for.

LOVE you MOM and DAD!!

One year Des and Patsie Feary (from Australia) came to the US and spent the summer traveling with my folks in mom and dad's coach. Mom and dad were happy showing them around our wonderful country and having them as a guest at one of the FOI rally's.

Many of our travel partners over the years have included many of the FOI members. Most notably I remember Dave Glass and his family (His kids and our family were the same ages and we loved to travel together), Gearold and Sue Meyers, Bob and Diane Cole, the whole Muller clan, Ed and Anne Eyre ... remember as I mentioned before about neighbors that used to go drag racing with dad and I, well Ed Eyer was a teenager then and was fascinated with the racing stuff and hung out at mom and dad's place in Holland Ohio learning racing and mechanic'ing.) they forged a lifelong friendship that included racing, old cars and eventually Flxible busses.

Showman Family Story cont.

Mom and Dad were Instrumental in starting and maintaining and acting as officers in several bus related clubs and chapters over the years. These include CCO Converted Coach Owners, FOI Flxible Owners International, Midwest Coachmen (FMCA), Michigan Knights of the Highway (FMCA), Old Hounds club, and many others.

The Showman "Children" (we aint kids no more) have also been involved in keeping the Flxible Spirit and FOI alive, by serving as officers, volunteering, hosting rally's, and making new friendships in the FOI Organization.

I have been to all 48 contiguous states in my 1962 Flxible Starliner and have lots of memories and stories to tell.

Because of the wander lust and the love for travel that mom and dad created in us kids, (my brother, sisters and I) we have loved to travel and see many new things. Because of that, we have all had Flxibles of some sort and still do. The tradition lives on as our children and grandchildren have inherited this wander lust gene. My son Christopher (Mom and Dad's grandson) now has his own Flxible making 3 generations of Showman Flxibles. My son Alex and his family are avid hikers and backpackers with many miles of the Appalachian trail and other trails under their belt. And my daughter Molly and her family that have incorporated her equestrian passion and lust for travel into a wonderful lifestyle.

Thru the years Junior and Bertha and our family, have hosted several rallies including FMCA chapter Rallies, CCO rally's, and FOI rally's at Loudonville and other locations, and Also at their "Bus Farm" in Ohio

We have enjoyed (and at times cursed) these old Flxibles thru-out our lives. Below is some of the busses the Showman family have owned.

List of Showman Busses /Flxibles

Mom and Dad (Dad now deceased)

1946 Dodge school bus

1945 Frog Face Flxible Clipper

1953 Flxible Visa-Coach Modified to a Raised roof Starliner

1964 Flxible Flxliner

And a multitude of other Flxibles and GM coaches as investments and parts busses.

George and Fran (Fran now deceased)

1946 GM PD2903 coach

1961 Carpenter pusher school bus (owned and converted by Mike Middaugh one of his first coaches)

1946 Flxible Clipper (that eventually became Johns first Flxible.)

1941 Front engine Flxible clipper (Co-owned with brother John) in restoration now.

1962 Flxible Flat roof Starliner

June(Showman) Lewis and Harry Lewis (June now deceased)

1978 C-Class Dodge motorhome

1948 Flxible Clipper

1988 C-Class Ford motorhome

Showman Family Story cont.

John and Lisa Showman

1946 Flxible Clipper

1955 Flxible VL-100

1941 Front engine Clipper (Co-owned with George) in restoration now.

Parts used to mock up Elvis's Flxible VL-100 in the movie Elvis.

1962 Flxible Flat roof Starliner (Krispy Kreme Bus) (Ray Charles old tour bus)

John is still a good source of Flxible parts

Joyce Showmn

Many Flxible, and VW Bus Memorbilia.

Christopher Showman (Grandson)

1969 Flx-Tour (Flxible built Motorhome)



Dads first school bus



Dads first Flxible .. 1945 pug nose clipper



Dads 3rd bus 1953 Visa mod to Starliner



Dads 4th bus Flxliner (NOMO)



Showman Family Story cont.



George's first Bus 1945 GM



George's 2nd bus 1961 Carpenter owned and Converted by Mike Middaugh



Georges 4th Bus 1962 Flxible Starliner.....



my 3^{rd} bus was 1946 Flxible Clipper that became Johns first bus (no pic)



Sister June and Harry Lewis 1948 Flxible Clipper



Johns first bus, 1946 Flxible Clipper



Showman Family Story cont.



My son (Jr & Bertha's grandson) Christopher Showman's) his first Flxible..1969 Flxible Tour



John & George's project 1941 Front Engine Clipper



June, John, George and Junior with our new paint jobs



4 Showman Flxibles at Flxible Plant(before paint)



One legged "Willie" (JR) and a Rally

Showman Family Story cont.

This story only touches a fraction of Our Families Flxible and bus activities.

Thank you for sharing the Showman Flxible Journey thru the years with us.... We love you all.

Be Flxible and you'll never get bent out of shape.





Flash back to the Summer of 2024:

Flxible & Converted Bus Centennial Summit Campgrounds

Wishing for warmer days!!

Board Meeting Minutes

January 13, 2025 @ 7pm EST

ATTENDANCE

Brian Santin – Chair / Rally Captain Hans Saier Melissa Coe - Treasurer Brad Wallace – Newsletter Editor

Dan Aldridge Richard Humble – Website Liaison Dave Rosique – Social Media Coordinator

1. CALL TO ORDER/APPROVAL OF MINUTES of November 11th, 2024

A. Motion: (Dan 1st) / (Richard 2nd)

2. 2026 Loudonville Rally

A. Dates

- i. Survey sent to membership update on results
 - 1. Sept 9-13 and Sept 16-20 top votes
- ii. Establish Rally Planning Committee and confirm dates
- iii. Consider Beachbend Park, Bowling Green, KY for rally outside of Loudonville, lots to offer per Richard's suggestion

3. Winter Rally??

- A. Captain(s) Dave & Hans
- B. Location / dates
 - i. In the past west coast rallies were in Quartzite (boondocking) then moved to Joshua Tree, CA and Wickenburg, AZ where hook ups were available. Considering possibly Pismo Beach, CA, thinking maybe January 2026.
 - ii. Still working on this...Hans checking out Pismo Beach, CA in near term

4. Treasurer's Report (Melissa)

- A. Checking \$815.18
- B. Savings \$11,484.97
- C. Petty Cash \$89.80
- D. FOI Tax status update
 - i. address change form sent to IRS letter received 1/7/25 from IRS, Melissa completing next form to submit so they can send us a letter of determination on our tax status

5. Membership

- A. plan to send renewal notice to FOI members who have not renewed via next newsletter by listing current members Melissa to do and will send to Brad
- B. plan to add membership roster to website via password protection (tabled)
- C. Membership stickers for 2024-2026
 - i. Dan ordered \$120/tons of them >300
 - ii. Letter to membership accompany this Brian to write up and include Survey link done
 - iii. Dave to send out letters & stickers to do prior to next Board mtg, then send extras to Melissa
 - iv. Brian to send Welcome New Member Letter to Melissa
- D. New Membership Card idea Hans to look into option(s), ie card stock, etc

6. Communications

- A. Newsletter Brad
 - i. Showman Family story table for future newsletter
 - ii. Distribution email (Brad) + regular mail (Melissa)
 - iii. Joe Cooper (FOI member since 1992) passed away recently, Dave to find info about this to include in future newsletter, Melissa to get Dave contact info for f/u
 - iv. Begin to compile list of former FOI leadership and ask members to help fill in the gaps Q1 '25 newsletter Brian to include in intro for newsletter, ask Melissa for examples
 - v. List current, dues-paid members (Melissa to send to Brad), Brad to include short blurb to encourage those NOT on the list to renew their dues.
 - vi. Future articles: Stanley Tool bus (Ned/Ken Brown) BCM article
 - Vii. Last newsletter of the year Thank past officers for their time and effort in making FOI what it is
- B. Facebook / Social Media Dave
 - i. Admin: Ronnie Brannon, Brian Santin, Dave Rosique
 - 1. Need to review questions to join and rules of FOI Facebook page
 - a. Plan per Dave solid for now
 - 2. Avg 3-5 people join the Facebook group per week
 - 3. ? add pic of Board members to Facebook page and pin membership app to top of Facebook feed
- C. Website Richard
 - i. Make Newsletters more prominent, move Board Roster and Bylaws under Join tab
 - ii. Add password login to member roster page
 - iii. Add Honorary members
 - iv. ? able to upload videos of past Rallies to the website vs post on YouTube
 - v. ? rework to add tab for Membership info
 - 1. Roster
 - 2. Board meeting minutes
 - 3. Bylaws / Constitution
 - vi. Can we tell how many views the website has? Ie how popular is the website?
 - vii. Brian to send interested members to join Website Committee to Richard Hans, Brad, Dan, Brian

7. New Business

- A. Flxible trademark pending
- B. Dave to investigate possible old FOI Rally videos from long-time members, Bud Hoover & Judy Nobles Dave has them now but need to convert electronically, then? upload to website LegacyBox \$8/tape
- 8. Other opportunities / plans of FOI Board members for upcoming travel
- 9. Next Mtg Monday, March 10 @ 7pm EST / 4pm PT
- 10. Adjournment (Dave 1st/Hans 2nd)



Flxible Owners International

Membership Application Form

To Join or Renew Your Membership, please fill in this form and return it to Melissa at the address below.

Check On	ie: [] New Mem	bership Application	Newsletter	(select one):
	[] Renewal o	f Membership No	[] Em	ail Newsletter
	[] Address C	hange or Correction	[] USI	PS/ Regular Mai
	or email "in	nfo@flxibleowners.org" wit	h information you v	vant updated
Name:				
	LAST NAME	First Name	Spou	SE
Address:				
	STREET ADDRESS			
	Сіту	State/Province	Zip/Postal Code	Country
Email:				
Home Phone:		Cell Phone	:	
Coaches (Year, Model and Serial N	No.):		

- Membership is open to any Flxible owner or enthusiast. Ownership of a Flxible is not required.
- Dues are \$40.00 for two years, pro-rated at \$1.67 per month or \$5.00 a quarter until July of the next EVEN year.
- To join or renew your FOI membership, please print this page, fill it in and include it with your check for \$40.00 USD (payable to "FOI") for dues until July 2024 and mail them to:

FOI c/o Melissa Coe 107 Park Street, Lodi, OH 44254 USA Phone: 330-461-3023

Email: dctbymelissa@gmail.com

OFFICE USE ONLY:	DATE RECEIVED:	 Member No.: _	



FOI Website: www.facebook.com/groups/945076175571367

Executive Officers and Board

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS				
Chair/Rally Captain—Brian Santin	briansantin@gmail.com	614-571-8092		
Newsletter Editor—Brad Wallace	brad@cappyscaramelcorn.com	859-466-4335		
Treasurer—Melissa Coe	dctbymelissa@gmail.com	330-461-3023		
ВО	ARD OF DIRECTORS			
T-Shirt Master — Dan Aldridge	dan@dadesigns4u.com	231-651-0669		
West Coast Coordinator — Hans Saier		616-795-1190		
Webmaster Liaison — Richard Humble	rhumble1965@gmail.com	260-228-1536		
Social Media Coordinator —Dave Rosique	rosique58@gmail.com	714-240-6839		
PROGRAM MASTERS				

HONORARY LIFETIME BOARD MEMBERS

Kenny Utterback, Loudenville, OH 44842

Email: kwutterback@gmail.com

Phone: 419-991-3869

Dick and Betty Marsen, Methuem, MA 01844

Email: rimar69@gmail.com

Phone: 407-843-3603

Ron and Judy Fonte, McMurray, PA 15317

Email: ronfonte@yahoo.com

Phone: 724-941-8527

